
Dear Readers,  
 
The following chapter was written by me in 2009. They were 
based upon letters exchanged between myself and the late Bud 
Abbott in 1973 when I was a teenager and Bud was out in 
California in an old age home for actors. Recent research 
concerning Lou Costello’s 1958 TV appearance shows that his 
dramatic performance was actually in an episode of the 
western “WAGON TRAIN” and NOT, as Buddy Abbott related to 
me in 1973, “GUNSMOKE ". The mistake in the name of the 
actual show COULD HAVE BEEN either Bud Abbotts or my own, 
I cannot say and we will probably never know. Please keep this 
in mind when reading the following chapter.  
 
The author 
PAT/SALTY  














